
 
 
 

Testimony in SUPPORT of SB 828 

SB 828 - Immigration Enforcement - Sensitive Locations - Guidelines and Policies 
(Protecting Sensitive Locations Act) 

 

Senate Judicial Proceedings Committee 

 

March 4, 2025 

Dear Honorable Chair Smith, Vice Chair Waldstreicher, and Members of the Committee,  

Amica Center for Immigrant Rights (Amica Center) is pleased to offer a favorable 
testimony in strong support of SB 828  -  Immigration Enforcement - Sensitive 
Locations - Guidelines and Policies (Protecting Sensitive Locations Act).  

The Amica Center is a non-profit organization that provides pro bono legal defense services 
to community members detained by Immigration and Customs Enforcement (ICE) in 
Maryland and the DMV area.  Our organization has specialized in detained removal defense 
for the past 25 years and are leaders in creating systemic changes in the immigration 
system for the benefit of vulnerable non-citizen community members. 

For over a decade, federal policy limited ICE activities in sensitive locations—such as 
hospitals, schools, courthouses, and places of worship—to prevent intimidation and 
ensure access to essential services. However, as of January 20, 2025, the revocation of 
these protections has left immigrant communities vulnerable to enforcement actions in 
spaces where they should feel safe. 

This shift has already created an environment of fear and uncertainty, discouraging 
individuals from seeking medical care, pursuing education, accessing legal resources, or 
engaging with law enforcement. As a result, our communities, public health, and overall 
safety are at risk. 



 
 
The individuals that we serve would greatly benefit from this bill.  It would return to them a 
sense of safety and security in their daily lives that is no longer there due to the current 
administration’s targeting of sensitive locations. No one should be whisked away by ICE 
simply by trying to access public institutions such as hospitals and schools or places of 
worship.   

Everyone should access essential services without fear of detention or separation. Public 
safety improves when immigrants feel safe reporting crimes and seeking help. Clear 
enforcement boundaries build trust, strengthening communities and institutions. For these 
reasons, the Amica Center urges the committee to provide a favorable report on SB 828. 

 

Sincerely, 

Eric  Lopez 
Deputy Program Director 
Amica Center for Immigrant Rights 
1 N. Charles St., Suite 2305 
Baltimore, MD 21201 

 


